


 
The ALS strongly supports the continuation of closed court proceedings for children. 
 
Question 7.3: Criminal diversion processes  
 
(1) Is the prohibition on publishing or broadcasting the identities of young offenders who take part 
in criminal diversion processes appropriate? Why or why not?  
 
(2) What changes, if any, should be made to the existing prohibition?  
 
The ALS strongly supports the retention of the prohibition on broadcasting the identities of young 
offenders who have participated in diversionary processes for the reasons outlined in response to 
question 7.1. It is further noted that the identification of such young people would be contrary to the 
rationale for diverting young people from the criminal justice system and the objects of the Young 
Offenders Act (YOA). Children and young people who are diverted under the YOA have not plead guilty 
to the offence or had the evidence tested in court. 
 
Question 7.4: Proceedings for apprehended domestic violence orders  
(1) Is the prohibition on publishing the identities of children involved in apprehended domestic 
violence order proceedings appropriate? Why or why not?  
 
(2) What changes, if any, should be made to the existing protections? 
 
The ALS is strongly of the view that the prohibition on publishing the identities of children involved in 
Apprehended Domestic Violence (ADVO) proceedings is appropriate. This is for the reasons outlined 
in the response to 7.1. Further, we note that the power dynamic between children and PINOPs in 
apprehended domestic violence order proceedings is often very different to that which exists between 
adults in such proceedings. 
 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to contribute to this review. 
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